
TOSHKENT IRRIGATSIYA VA QISHLOQ XO'JALIGINI MEXANIZATSIYALASH MUHANDISLARI INSTITUTI

1

Project completion or award ceremony
As you know, the youth team of our institute, which welcomed the first days of spring in March this year
with good results and good mood, is actively preparing for the organization and holding of spring holidays
at a high level. In particular, the process of preparation for the International Women's Day on March 8, the
ongoing practical work, measures to enhance the role of women in society is clearly visible today. On
March 2-6, 2020, the management of the institute and the women's team, the Youth Affairs Sector
organized a festival for women of the institute "Five Days of Spring", which includes a series of events and
competitions. In support of this project and initiative, the management of the institute opened the festival
and for 4 days organized interesting, competitions, events for women in the faculties of the institute, as
well as many students. The contests were hotly debated and in a good mood. It is safe to say that the
spiritual and educational environment, friendship, solidarity and teamwork among the girls have become
more active. In particular, the chairpersons of the faculties ’women teams agreed to work together. We
believe that this, in turn, will yield results in the next steps. Within the framework of the festival, about 15
competitions, sports competitions, events, intellectual games were held. The total coverage is about 725
women of the institute. The project was widely covered on culture and education TV, radio and social
networks. Today, March 6, the closing ceremony of the festival "Five Days of Spring" for women of the
institute, the awarding ceremony of participants and winners was held in the first half of the day with the
participation of Vice-Rector for Youth, professors, and faculty. The event was opened by the Vice-Rector for
Youth Affairs R.Choriev, who took part in the project and awarded the winners with certificates and gifts
from the rector of the institute. About 150 women were awarded wonderful gifts, certificates were
presented to professors, staff, and students who helped with the organizational work. Every woman who
attended said several times that they did not expect the awarding process to be organized at such a high
level.
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